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May 13, 2013

COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:	May 13, 2013

TO:	Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman County Board of Supervisors
	Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee

FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:	Re-designation of US 41 to WIS 175


POLICY

Approval to re-designate US 41, beginning at the stadium interchange at I-94 following northwest along Lisbon Avenue and Appleton Avenue to US 45 as WIS175.


BACKGROUND

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) requests Milwaukee County Board approval to extend WIS 175 along the current US 41 route along Lisbon Avenue and Appleton Avenue. Attached to this resolution is correspondence received from the State Department of Transportation dated April 3, 2013 requesting the approval and two maps showing the proposed location of the re-designated highway. Also attached is correspondence received from the State Department of Transportation dated December 12, 2012 outlining the three re-designation options considered, WIS 241, WIS 341 and WIS 175 and the pros and cons for each.  WisDOT’s recommendation is to re-designate US 41 as WIS 175.

As part of the US 41 Interstate conversion, the American Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials has conditionally approved the relocation of US 41 to follow I-894 and US 45 in order to have US 41 be concurrent with the proposed I-41 route. In accordance with Wisconsin State Statute 84.02(3), “it is necessary to have approval by the county board of each county in which part of the proposed change is situated when the change is more than 2.5 miles of the system.” Therefore, WisDOT is requesting Milwaukee County board approval to re-designate the existing section of US 41 beginning at the stadium interchange at I-94 following northwest along Lisbon Avenue and Appleton Avenue to US 45 as WIS 175. WisDOT commits to the following as a part of the WIS 175 designation:

· The re-designated segment of US 41 will remain a connecting highway
· The re-designation will not affect state funding for the route
· Milwaukee County will not incur any costs as a result of this change

WisDOT will include the removal of US 41 signs and the installation of WIS 175 signs in the Interstate Conversion signing project. Currently, WisDOT is planning for installation of Interstate shields in 2014; however, before this can take place an environmental document needs to be signed, federal oversize/overweight grandfathering legislation must be passed, and a formal agreement must be signed with the Federal Highway Administration. Therefore the final date of the change has not been determined.

RECOMMENDATION

The Milwaukee County Department of Transportation recommends the County Board approve the re-designation of US 41 to WIs 175.

Prepared by:  Clark A. Wantoch, Director of Highway Operations


Approved by:


	
	
	

	Brian Dranzik
Director
Department of Transportation
	
	




Attachments

cc: 	Chris Abele, County Executive
	Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
	Scott Manske, Comptroller
	Clark Wantoch, Director of Highway Operations, DOT		
[bookmark: _GoBack]	James Martin, Director of Operations, DOT

